
 

 

October 15, 2023     THE TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

              
 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

 

Monday, October 16 

 8:00am No Mass Arcadia 
 8:30am Rosary @ St. Augustine Church Halbur 
Tuesday, October 17   
 8:00am No Mass Arcadia 

 8:00am For the People of GSCP Breda 

Wednesday, October 18 

  8:00am Bruce Leiting+ Arcadia 

 8:00am No Mass Templeton 

 8:30am Rosary @ Holy Angels Church Roselle 

Thursday, October 19 

 8:00am No Mass Arcadia 

 8:00am Norbert & Ione Janning+ Breda 

Friday, October 20   

 8:00am No Mass Arcadia 
 8:00am Mass Intention for EH Templeton 

Saturday, Oct. 21 THE TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

 5:30pm Jeanette Nees+ Breda 

Sunday, Oct. 22 THE TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 8:00am JoAnn Olberding+ Arcadia 

 10:00am Fr. Steve Brodersen+ Templeton 

  

 

 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION is AVAILABLE 1/2 HOUR 
BEFORE WEEKEND and WEEKDAY MASSES  

or BY APPOINTMENT 

 

 

 

 
OFFICE in Breda 

P.O. Box 39, Breda, IA 51436 
Hours: Mon.–Fri., 8:30am–2:30pm 

Phone: 712-673-2582 
Goodshepherd@westianet.net 

 

 

ST JOHN THE BAPTIST, Arcadia 

ST BERNARD, Breda 

SACRED HEART, Templeton 
 
 

ST AUGUSTINE, Halbur 

OUR LADY OF MOUNT 
CARMEL, Mt. Carmel 

HOLY ANGELS, Roselle 
 

 
PASTOR 
Rev. Terry Roder 
Rectory Office (712-673-2351) 
For emergencies & weekends 
Fr. Roder`s mobile (712-267-0073) 
RoderT@scdiocese.org 
 
PRIEST IN RESIDENCE 
[RETIRED] 
Rev. Richard Remmes [Arcadia] 
(712-790-6888) 
 

BOOKKEEPER 
Cindy Lawler  Breda Office 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANTS 
Cindy Lawler  Breda Office 
Julie Eich   Arcadia Office 
Rosie Sporrer  Templeton 
 
PARISH DIRECTORS 
Joel Dentlinger, Becky Vonnahme 
 
FINANCE COUNCIL  
Joe Behrens   Janet Muhlbauer 
Russ Riesenberg Ann Schmitz 
Erin Sundrup     Kassie Wernimont 
 

FAITH FORMATION 
Dcn Tim Murphy 

Carroll Co. Religious Ed. (CCRE) 
712-792-0513 

Robin Lawler 
Arcadia & Vail 
712-689-2595 

 

 
BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ARE DUE WEDNESDAYS  
EVENINGS 

stjohnarcadia@gmail.com 
 
 

GOOD 

SHEPHERD 

CATHOLIC 

PARISH (GSCP) 

 
 
 
 

http://gscpcarrollco.org/ 



 

 

ALL PARISH NEWS 
 

NOTICE: Please discontinue using the stber-
nard@westianet.net email address. Instead, please 
use   goodshepherd@westianet.net. We will discontinue 
using the St. Bernard email address on November 10, 2023. 
Thank you. Cindy  

 
Let’s make sure to come Together as 
One!  Make sure you pledge or make 
your gift this year to support adult and 
youth conferences and retreats, mar-
riage preparation, religious education, 
and mental health assessments through 
Catholic Charities, just to name a few!  
Our goal this year is $12,602.  So far 

$7,705 has been pledged/paid.  With your help, we will 
get there.  You can give online, easily and safely, at 
www.scdiocese.org. 
 
THE ANNUAL COLLECTION FOR WORLD MIS-
SION SUNDAY will be held October 21-22. You are in-
vited to participate in this annual national collection to pro-
vide for the building up of over one thousand local church-
es in Asia and Africa, the Pacific Islands, and parts of Latin 
America and Europe. Through the work of these churches, 
and their witness to Christ, the poor receive practical help 
and experience God's love, mercy, hope, and peace. Please 
give generously to this collection. Thank you!  
 
Priest and Deacon Appreciation:  If you have not already 
submitted your notes and cards for our priests and deacons, 
please do so by the last weekend of October.  All the notes 
and cards will be collected after that weekend and given to 
the individual priest or deacon. 
 
Thank you to Marty Tigges for spraying and fertilizing 
the parish grounds at St. Bernard and Our Lady of Mt. Car-
mel. 
 
NEEDED: Good Shepherd is looking for someone to clear 
snow this coming winter at St. Bernard’s in Breda.  This is 
a paid position.  The parish does have some of the snow 
removal equipment.  Please call Cindy at the Parish Office 
712-673-2582 if interested.   
 

St. John Paul II Parish will have a Eucharistic Procession 
TODAY, Sunday, October 15 beginning at noon from St. 
Lawrence to Holy Spirit.  Lunch will be served afterwards 
at the Greteman Center. 
 

A Holy Land Pilgrimage:  Msgr. Ed Girres will be the 
chaplain for a Pilgrimage to the Holy Land, September 10-
19, 2024.  Double occupancy, pp, $4,995, single occupancy 
$5,995, departing from Des Moines.  For more information 
on the holy sites to be visited, and other travel information 
please go to:  stcharlespilgrimages.com and/or attend the 
first informational meeting for the trip on Sunday, Novem-
ber 5, 2023, 4pm in the Conference Room at the Shrine of 
the Grotto of the Redemption (east side of the museum). 
 

Kuemper’s Important Upcoming Dates: 

Mon., Oct. 16:  No school, Professional Development 

Tues., Oct. 17:  School Board Mtg 4pm; Kuemper Alumni 
Phonathon 

Wed., Oct. 18:  7-12 Mass 2:15pm; Kuemper hosts district 
Volleyball 7pm - Activity Passes can't be used 

Thurs., Oct. 19:  Flu Shot Clinic @ Kuemper; Kuemper 
Alumni Phonathon 

 

Kuemper High School Fall Service Day 
will be held on Thursday, October 26th. 
We are looking to help individual resi-
dences with lawn care, window cleaning, 
moving furniture, etc. The deadline to call 
in for a service day job is on Friday, Octo-

ber 20 (792-3596).  Contact reps are Jodi Steinbach or Ann 
Pottebaum. 

 

Zion Lutheran, Arcadia, Turkey Supper will be held on 
Saturday, October 21, 4-7pm at the Westside Comm. 
Bldg.  $15/meal.   

 
Good Shepherd Parish Sacred Heart Church, Templeton, 
Staley Chicken Dinner will be held on Sunday, Novem-
ber 12, 4-6:30 at the Templeton Center. 

 
The American Red Cross Blood Drive will be held Octo-
ber 30 at the American Legion Hall in Arcadia, from 
12:30 to 5:30. An appointment for donation may be ob-
tained at RedCrossBlood.org and click on Arcadia or 
phone 712-790-0096—Laurie Berger. Walk ins also wel-
come. All blood types needed, especially the O types. 
Thank you for your generosity in giving the gift of life.  

 
 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST, ARCADIA 
 
After much discussion, the St. John’s Guild has deter-
mined that the carpet on the outdoor steps of the church 
needs to be replaced.  The Indoor Outdoor Aggressive Anti
-Slip Aluminum Stair Treads is an alternative that has been 
researched and would provide a lifetime option.  We are 
asking for parishioners to consider a donation to directly 
support this project.  Donations can be made by placing in 
the weekly collection basket or by mailing to P.O. Box 39, 
Breda, IA 51436.  Please make checks payable to GSCP 
and in the memo section put “St. John’s Church Steps”.  
Any extra money that is received will go towards the fur-
nace replacement in church and the upkeep of our church 
buildings.  Thank you! 
 
Many thanks to our outgoing guild officers, Brenda John-
son, President and Donna Vogl, Treasurer (for her many 
years of service).  We would like to wish Amber Hoffman, 
President, Amy Schroeder, Vice President and Barb Vogl, 
Secretary,  the best of luck in the new guild year.  Thank 
you for your ministry to our parish. 
 
St. John’s Guild dues of $10 are now due.  Please place in 
the collection basket or mail using the pre-addressed enve-

mailto:goodshepherd@westianet.net


 

 

lope in your recent Guild mailing.  Checks are to be made 
payable to GSCP and be sure to note it is for St. John’s 
Guild dues. 
 

MINISTERS-October 22 
Reader:  Pat Vogl    
Servers:  Luke & Kyle Sundrup 
Ushers/Greeters/Gifts:  Rick & Erin Sundrup   
EMHC:  Loras & Marlene Hoffmann, Maureen Freese,  Pat 
Vogl-Choir 

 
 

ST. BERNARD, BREDA 
 

St. Bernard circle dues of $10 are now due.  Please place 
them in the collection basket, mail or drop them off at the 
parish office.  Please be sure to note that they are for “St. 
Bernard Circle dues” and make checks payable to GSCP. 
 
Choir practice on Saturday, Oct. 21, 5pm at school. 
 
St. Bernard is always looking for new voices to join us in 
praise.  Please join us at practice or just come up and sing 
with us at Mass. 
 
Mark your calendars!  BINGO on Sunday, November 5th 
at the Breda American Legion Hall!  
 
The St. Bernard Birthday Committee will be celebrating 
Marita Bruning’s birthday on Monday, October 16, 2pm 
at Garden View.  For rides, contact Arlene Mueggenberg 
(673-2649).  Everyone welcome. 
 

MINISTERS-October 21 
Rosary Leader:  Pat Koster    
Greeters/Gifts:  Chris & Karen Koster 
Reader:  Arlene Mueggenberg   
Servers:  Lucas Reising, Mitchell Tiefenthaler   
Ushers:  Brian Steinkamp, Jasen Tiefenthaler 
Body of Christ:  Shannon Reising  
Blood of Christ:  Jennifer Koster, Joleen Eischeid 
Oct. $$ Counters: Sue Mueggenberg, Lois Reiff 

 
 

SACRED HEART, TEMPLETON 
 

The Knights of Columbus will be doing their Tootsie Roll 
drive at Sacred Heart before and after Mass on the weekend  
of October 22.  Thank you for your generosity.  

Sacred Heart Annual Food Pantry Drive will be held 
from October 15-November 15.  Containers will be located 
in the back of church. 

Kyra Wolterman will be selling Mission Honduras raffle 
tickets for building supplies for when some of the Kuemper 
students and chaperones go in March. If you would like to 
help out, tickets are $25 with drawing date in mid Novem-
ber!  Top prize $500.  Her phone number is 210-7157. 

 

The Wolterman family is also selling FFA Fruit and But-
ter Braid.  Please let them know if you are interested.  
Thank you in advance. 

MINISTERS-October 22  
Reader:  Holly Warner      
Server:  Lauren & Katelynn Gehling 
Usher/Gift Bearers:  Volunteers      
EMHC:  Ken Behrens, Diane Meiners 
Church Cleaners (wk of 10/22 ): Brian/Tricia Wolterman, 
Randy/Karen Zubrod 
 

 
ST. AUGUSTINE, HALBUR 

 
 

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL, 
MOUNT CARMEL 

 
 

HOLY ANGELS, ROSELLE 
 

The Holy Angels Church Roselle, IA 2024 Calendars, 
celebrating 150 years, are available 
now! This calendar is full of inter-
esting historical facts! Amazing how 
many of the family names from 
back then, are still around today! 
Guess how much Fr. Kuemper paid 
for 5 acres of land for the church? 

Hint: less than a fancy lunch, now days. Lots of pictures 
and reminders of upcoming church functions! Calendars 
are $10 each and are available at True Value in Carroll. 

 
 
 
 

Stewardship  

Weekend of  October 7~8 

 

Adult           $  6,672.00 

Youth                               0.00 

Loose           276.97 

Kuemper Support        100.00 

St. Bernard Circle Dues      270.00 

St. John Guild Dues         90.00 

Church Steps-SJ (to date)             3,170.00 

Dividend Income      7.92 

Sale of washer/dryer       950.00 

Hall Rental-OLMC                    250.00 

    

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066638767820&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVcpy1iPpZTdox81fQJGmdW6IoRtu95-wbGpw02XAq-ndcM5fJXWF58nRsdKw9YT2WXp50yaI0d2k9BPSaGcOJyH1G5sxXvaxQ8iz6Nh2lON1451J236FoywIXUXLXHppYM0Y0DidYRX3fD_iaVYDUgdW_EIu1VIWCRfE4HX5TWXzMHKW9-xxozu8wS


 

 

PERSONS WISHING TO 
JOIN THE CATHOLIC 
CHURCH, whether baptized in 
another faith or unbaptized and 
over the age of seven [7], may 
contact Fr. Roder at any time of 
the year to begin the process 
known as the Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults (RCIA), or 
the Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Children (RCIC).  

NEW PARISHIONERS may register in the parish of their choice by  visiting the 
website (http://gscpcarrollco.org/parish-registration), choosing the “ABOUT” drop-
down menu, clicking on Parish Registration, and completing the form. WELCOME! 

BAPTISM CLASS is offered to couples who are having a child baptized for the first time in one of the 
churches of Good Shepherd Catholic Parish. —New parents, CONGRATS! PLEASE email Fr. Roder so a 
day and time for the class can be scheduled with you (there might be more than one couple attending, 
which is a good thing!). 

5 star banking 
bredasavingsbank.com 

712-673-2321 

   

   

Matthew’s Insurance/Hinners Ag 

Halbur, IA 

 

712-249-5447 

Matt Hinners 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 Nothing can separate us from 
Christ, our Teacher - neither  

adversities in one’s personal life 
(big and little failures, suffering, 

sickness…) nor difficulties  
in the apostolate (resistance by 

some to receiving Christ’s  
teachings, hostility from an  

environment that flees from the 
cross and all sacrifice…)    

In Christ we will always find  
our strength.  

“In Conversation with God”. 
Francis Fernandez                         

Jk 

  

MARRIAGE PREPARATION: It is advisable to begin this at least 9 months before the wedding day. If either 
the bride or the groom was previously married and has not yet done the annulment process, that will be necessary 
before marriage preparation can begin. Please contact Fr. Roder so that all preparations may be completed in 
time for the wedding and marriage. Remember, the wedding is just a day, while marriage is a LIFETIME! 

Open September 6 

Fridays 

Noon-6:00 p.m. 

Saturdays 

10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

Sundays 

Noon– 4:00 p.m. 

16624 120th St 

PO Box 3 

Breda, IA 51436 

(712) 673-2305 Tel 

(712) 830-5375 Cell 

Mike.uhlenkamp@planpioneer.com 

 

   GROTE BROS  EXCAVATING 

   712-790-7110 

  John Grote  

                                                                                                               

God Bless 

 

Bar & Grill  

109 Front St  

Arcadia, IA  

712-689-2522  

Features  

Tues: Tacos  

Wed: Big Leg Nite  

Sat: Prime Rib  

Kitchen hours 

 Mon-Fri 11-1 Mon-Sat 5-10 Sun 4-10 


